May 24, 2019

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 294 s. 2019

# TRAINING OF COACHES COURSE ON WORLD RUGBY GET INTO RUGBY PROGRAM

To: Assistant Superintendents
Chiefs, CID and SGOD
Education Program Supervisors/Coordinators
District Supervisors/OICs
Elementary and Secondary School Heads

- 1. Enclosed is an Unnumbered Regional Memorandum, entitled "Training of Coaches Course on World Rugby Get into Rugby Program".
- 2. Details of the training are stipulated in the enclosure.
- 3. Interested coaches are enjoined to submit list of names to this Office through their respective PSDS for information.
- 4. Participation to said training is voluntary and no government funds shall be involved.
- 5.. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

RHEA MAR A. ANGTUD, Ed. D., CESO VI Schools Division Superintendent



### REPUBLIKA NG PILIPINAS REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES

#### KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

#### REHIYON VII, GITNANG VISAYAS REGION VII, CENTRAL VISAYAS

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City



Office of the Education Support Services Division

#### **MEMORANDUM**

To

**Schools Division Superintendents** 

Divisions of Carcar City, City of Naga, Toledo City and Cebu Province

From

SALUSTIANO T. JIMENEZ, CESO V

Assistant Regional Director

Subject

Training of Coaches Course on World Rugby Get Into Rugby Program

Date

April 16, 2019

1. The Visayas Rugby Football Union (VRFU), a member of the Philippine Rugby Football Union which is a National Sports Association for Rugby, and in collaboration with the New Zealand Aid is working towards promoting the sports in the country. In collaboration with this Office through the Education Support Services Division (ESSD), VRFU will conduct a 2-day Live-out Training of Coaches Course on World Rugby Get Into Rugby Program on the following schedules:

<b>Date</b> May 25-26, 2019	Venue 3 <sup>rd</sup> Floor Function Room City Hall Bldg., East Poblacion . City of Naga	Schools Divisions City of Naga	No. of Participants
		Carcar City Toledo City Cebu ProvMinglanilla	10 6 6
		San Fernando Sibonga	
		Argao	6

- 2. Participants to this activity shall be two (2) identified and recommended teachers-coaches from elementary and secondary schools and are advised to come in comfortable attire with running shoes and cap.
- 3. Registration will start at 8:00 A.M. Lunch, A.M. and P.M. snacks will be provided. In return, participants are required to train twenty-five (25) pupils / students and are encouraged to form a team for the upcoming festivals which will be linked to local communities events / sports leagues.
- 4. Attached is the communication from VRFU. For confirmation, inquiries and submission of T-shirt size, please contact Ms. Mary Margaret Royo at the numbers and email address stated in the letter.
- For support and immediate dissemination.

Office of the Director (ORDir), Tel. Nos.: (032) 231-1433; 231-1309; 414-7329; 414-7325; Office of the Assistant Director, Tel. Nos. (032) 255-4542

Field Technical Assistance Division (FTAD), Tel. Nos.: (032) 414-7324 Curriculum Learning Management Division (CLMD), Tel. Nos. (032) 414-7323

Quality Assurance Division (QAD), Tel. Nos.: (032) 231-1071 Human Resource Development Division (HRDD). Tel. Nos.: (032) 255-5239

Education Support Services Division (ESD), Tel. Nos.: (032) 254-7062 Planning, Policy and Research Division (PPRD). Tel. Nos.: (032) 233-9030;

414-7065 Administrative Division, Tel. Nos.: (032) 414-7320; 414-7366; 414-7322; 414-4367

Finance Division, Tel. Nos.: (032) 256-2375: 253-8061; 414-7321



### VISMIN RUGBY FOOTBALL UNION

www.facebook.com/CebuRugby
Tel: (+63) 917 631 9746 Email: ceburugby@yahoo.com



13 December 2018

DR. JULIET A. JERUTA
Regional Director
Department of Education Region VII
Lahug, Cebu City

Dear Dr. Jeruta,

We, the Visayas Rugby Football Union (VRFU), a member of Philippine Rugby Football Union - a National Sports Association and member of the PSC-POC, have long been working towards promoting the sport in the country. We envision making Rugby Union a recognized and popular sport in the Philippines, played by Filipinos. In Cebu, the VRFU and Cebu Dragons Rugby Football Club is in partnership with Philippine Sports Commission and Cebu City Sports Commission in the pathway to this vision.

Persuant to the 1987 Constitution of the Republic of the Philippines Article XIV Section XIX, states that:

- (I) The state shall promote physical education and encourage sports programs, league competitions, and amateur sports, including training for international competition to foster self-discipline, teamwork, and excellence for development of a healthy and alert citizenry.
- (II) All educational institutions shall undertake regular sports activities throughout the country in cooperation with athletic clubs and other sectors.

The Cebu City Sport Commission in cooperation with DepEd Cebu City Division have been supporting our grassroots programs since 2014 by allowing us to conduct free clinics, training sessions and tournaments in elementary schools in several districts. As of today, there are 12 public schools from 2 different districts and we hope to further increase the number of schools/district to benefit from our grassroots rugby program: the World Rugby Get Into Rugby.

The Get Into Rugby (GIR) program is part of World Rugby (the rugby international governing body) strategy to grow the game globally in partnership with PRFU and other member countries. The program is a central part of the World Rugby initiative to grow rugby as the sport rejoined the Olympic Games in Japan 2020.

Through this program, we offer to you a free World Rugby Get Into Rugby Coaching Course in preparation for S.Y. 2019-20. Please find attached is the proposed Timetable. VRFU will be supported by New Zealand Aid (NZ Aid) to run this project.



## **VISMIN RUGBY FOOTBALL UNION**

www.facebook.com/CebuRugby
Tel: (+63) 917 631 9746 Email: ceburugby@yahoo.com



The NZ Aid will be able to provide the Visayas Rugby Football Union a grant to provide:

- 1. free PE teachers training courses for coaching and refereeing;
- 2. provide equipment needed by every school who will participate in the duration of program implementation (1 ball per teacher and 10 cones); and,
- 3. support in organizing tournaments.

We hope for your positive feedback on this matter. Should you have questions and other inquiries, feel free to contact me at rugby.maggieroyo@gmail.com or at +639333003336 or +639176319746 or (032) 414 2162. Thank you very much. God bless us all.

Respectfully yours,

MS. Mary Margaret Royo Rugby Development Officer Philippine Rugby Football Union – Cebu CCSC Volunteer Coach